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THE NEWSLETTER OF
THE HOPE VALLEY NEIGHBORHOQD'ASSOCIATION

DOWN' IN THE VALLEY

Dear Hope Valley Neighbors,

Clocks have been set back and the leaves are
changing, Fall is upon us. | am writing this letter still
in amazement at the wonderful Halloween Parade
which took place just days ago. This year marked
the 18! time the HVNA and local residents worked
to put on the event and another attendance record
was set.

We had kids, parents and grandparents, terrific
costumes and absolutely gorgeous weather to
compliment the afternoon. Many thanks to the kind
neighbors on Somerset Drive who served as host
stations for candy; the Durham Police K-9 unit and
motorcycle patrol, the local Fire station and lastly,
Wool E Bull. Their presence and willingness to take
time to speak with everyone added to the smiles
and camaraderie of the afternoon.

All ten of the little libraries are now up and running
and they have been a big success. If you haven't
had the chance to visit one up close, | would
encourage you to do so. Books for both children
and adults are included and with neighbors’ help,
the selection is always changing. | would like to
thank Mike Fisher, our contractor who built the
libraries and Baker Roofing for the slate atop the
structures. And yes, the slate is real!

In just a matter of weeks, the Holiday decorations
will be going up on our historic street signs and
gates. Please keep an eye out for donation
requests of magnolia and holly to help create the
decorations.

Happy Fall Y'all!

Iowany Kinngy

An "Angie's List” Service for
Hope Valley Residents!
Subscribe to the

HVNA Neighborhood Bulletin Board!

- An HVNA Members Only Forum -

This new unmonitored email list service is a
great way to:

¢ Recommend a service vendor like a
plumber, painter, electrician, mason, etc.

e Ask your neighbors for a vendor
recommendation

¢ Publicize your personal charity activities
(Durham or Hope Valley only please!)

e Advertise babysitting, house sitting or
pet sitting services

e Advertise a yard sale, house for sale or
rental

This service is available to
Hope Valley residents only.

No spam, no phishing, just Hope Valley
neighbor-to-neighbor communication!

To join, or to determine whether you have
paid your $30 annual dues, send an email to:
donstanger@hvna.org
NOTE: This does not replace the current monitored

HVNA listserv for crime, emergency, lost pets, and
HVNA-related informational posts.






THE DURHAM POLICE DEPARTMENT SAYS: |S |t better tO |eave

“|F YOU SEE ANYTHING OR ANYONE the kids everything?
Or nothing?

SUSPICIOUS IN THE NEIGHBORHOOD

For some of life's questions, you're not alone.
CALL ‘911’ Together we can find an answer.

Richard N. Rand, CRPS® Rand Wealth Management

= - . - Wealth Advisor UBS Financial Services Inc.
Hope Valley... It's our 15th birthday and we’re celebrating ‘ Senior Vice President - 317 W. Barbee Chapel Roa
s : | Wealth Management Chapel Hill, NC 27517
with a gift for you! Portfolio Manager, 919-918-2334

Retirement Plan Consultant
919-918-2334
richard.rand@ubs.com

You see our cars
around all the time....
Your neighbors have
been trusting

Lucie’s Home Services

since 2003!
Keeping homes cleanin the Triangle since 2003 UBS
Give us a chance to ubs.com/fa/richardrand
provide you with the best cleaning in town and get $25 off your first
: : : We offer both investment advisory and brokerage services, which are separate and
service when you mention this ad! distinct and differ in material ways. For more n?errralc“ regarding the distinctions
and the different laws and contracts that govern, please wisit
ubs com/workingwithus. Chartered Retirement Plans Specialist™ and CRPS" are
ghstered service marks of the College for financial Planning®. @UBS 2016. All
919 949 1761 rights reserved, UBS Financial Setvices Inc. is a subsidiary of UBS AG. Member
= = FINRA/SIPC, D-UBS-G669225C
Durham-based, female-owned company Need a n
www.lucieshomeservices.com
Residential Cleaning - Insured — Bonded
p

REST ASSURED.

/' The last AC system you'll ever buy. ch bl - b _:
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Green Horizon . 5 ‘#' -
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w “ . Equﬂable Dlstrl bution
3. Install an Amana brand indoor comfort
E : system and you'll save money all year long
-~ while increasing your home's comfort. And, with

Amana's Lifetime Unit Replacement Warranty’,
this could be the last system you'll ever buy.

CONTACT US TODAY TO LEARN MORE!

PJK FINE ARTS

Durham, NC

Pamela Kachurin, PhD. _
(919) 4027062 [kt

pikfinearts@gmail.com
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AN INTERVIEW WITH POLICE CAPTAIN BRIAN REITZ

By Betty Mushak

Durham Police Captain Brian Reitz has seen a lot of growth in Durham
since he joined the department in 1995. Since May, he has headed up
District 3, which includes the Hope Valley Neighborhood.

Reitz oversees and manages 45-55 officers who roam eight beats in
four patrol squads and an investigative team that cover some 30 square
miles between Highway 147 and Orange County and Fayetteville Road
and South Roxboro, the southwest quadrant of the county. He is a
graduate of Shippensburg University and earned his MBA at Pfeiffer.

It is a very diverse district, according to Reitz, and the variety is part of
its appeal to officers. “You never know what a day will bring you,” Reitz
said. "Part of my job is to make sure our officers stay engaged. Our goal
is to treat people with compassion.”

Durham'’s officers are very well trained, he added. "(Dealing with)
crime is a small part of what we do. There are a lot of opportunities to
engage. Responding to calls and investigating are core functions.” The
officers are trained to deal with people in crisis, with more than 200 in
the Durham department having advanced training in crisis intervention,
he said.

Being a police officer is different from other occupations, Reitz
continued. “Professions evolve and this is not just a job. There’s a lot of
potential and we serve the community.” The civic responsibility of the
police is to protect the community and Durham makes an effort to
identify those officer applicants who are a good fit with Durham’s culture
and community, he added."I love this job, even with the trials and
tribulations,” Reitz said."I'm exactly where I ought to be. This is the only
police job I've had and I committed to Durham a long time ago. It's a
great group of officers who work here,” Reitz was promoted to captain
in 2014 after working as the executive officer to the chief as a lieutenant.
Reitz gets out in the community as often as he can around the
administrative responsibilities that go with being the commander of

District 3. He likes having officers who are
very responsive to the community’s needs.
At the same time, he wants the officers to
be safe, both physically and mentally, and
find a good work-life balance. “"We want
them to have good mental health,” he said.

Applications to fill open law enforcement
positions are down across the country and
some of the expectations around the jobs
are media-driven, Reitz noted. Law enforce-
ment professionals will always be needed,
he added. The systems in which the officers work continue
to change. Reitz remembered with a laugh a recent power outage
in which the young officers had to prepare their first handwritten
reports (non-computer, non-keyboard).

The Hope Valley neighborhood is very engaged with the law
enforcement community. Most of the diverse elements in the
district are engaged, Reitz said. "I feel fortunate to be here,” he
added, remembering the 10-pound banana pudding brought to
the office. That kind of community support could be one reason
“officers ask to work this district,” as the commander said.

In Hope Vallley, officers mostly encounter property crimes and
fraud. Overall in the district, residential areas see robbery,
commercial sites shoplifting and traffic accidents. There is only
the occasional violent crime, with no apparent rhyme or reason.
Some of the deterrents to needing police response Reitz offered
are knowing and looking out for one’s neighbors, and seeing
suspicious behavior and taking note of what is suspicious about it,
what the person looks like, to report to officers.
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Hope Valley
Crime Report

So far, 2018 has been an historically
low property crime year for our
neighborhood.

As of the first week in November,
we have experienced five burglaries,
ten larcenies and no motor vehicle
thefts. This compares with 15
burglaries last year; 16 in 2016; and
32 in 2015. At this same point in
2017, we had experienced seven
larcenies; six larcenies in 2016; and
eight larcenies in 2015.

In Durham Police District 3
(comprising southwest Durham),
property crimes year-to-date are down
around 17%.

What accounts for the dramatically
lower property crime incidents this
year? A number of factors could be
responsible: more arrests,
convictions, and incarcerations that
remove habitual property crime
offenders from our community, more
effective crime prevention measures
implemented by homeowners, and an
improved economy that is providing
more jobs.

Burglary is defined as the criminal
offense of breaking and entering
into any awelling or building
illegally with the intent to commit 3
felony or crime.

Larceny is defined as the the
wrongful taking and carrying away
of the personal goods of another
from his or her possession with
intent to convert them to the
taker's own use.
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ROOFING, REPAIR, AND REMODELING
BakerRoofing.com / 919.828.2975

Stars in Heaven ring: Tahitian and Fiji pearls in sleek steel and gold.
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The Hurricanes of 2018
By Courtney Alston

Hurricane Florence made a beeline straight for Durham and it's with
not just a little sigh of relief that our neighborhood gives thanks for
being spared by its last-minute left turn to the south. The impact,
however, was still severe with the worst flash flooding that many
neighbors have seen in a generation.

Roads flooded around the neighborhood including Dover, with the
worst flooding at Buckingham which took the worst of the storm. To
date it's impassable and is estimated to take about six months to repair
(as of October). Finally, the golf course turned into something of a
water park under the effects of the flash flood. The National Weather
Service reported 6-8 inches of rainfall in Durham; keep in mind this was
on top of already-saturated soil.

Regionally, southwestern North Carolina withstood the largest rainfall
with as much as 35.93 inches of rain (nearly three feet!) in
Elizabethtown over the course of four days and over 26 inches of rain in
Wilmington. New Bern saw some of the most severe rainfall and winds

with about $100 million in both residential and commercial structural
damage. All told Hurricane Florence caused somewhere between 38 and
50 billion dollars in damage in the Carolinas.

All this rain, high winds and flash flooding left severe damage,
misplaced residents, and a need for aid and support. In the spirit of
helping their neighbors, our North Carolina-based hockey team, the
Hurricanes, collected relief goods to the tune of 92 pallets and delivered
them in three truck loads to relief sites. In Hope Valley we saw much of
the same neighborly spirit with neighbors helping neighbors move
downed trees, check on flooding creeks, and remove debris.

On the heels of Hurricane Florence and then the additional rain of
Hurricane Michael not far behind, many of us are thinking about how to
help those who face severe repercussions from the storm. If you'd like
to make a direct impact and support our neighbors in Eastern North
Carolina visit: https://www.wral.com/hurricanehelp for ways you can
help.
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Appliances — Counter Tops — Cabinetry

1201-J Raleigh Road | Chapel Hill, NC 27517

(919) 929-1590
http://www .kandbgalleries.com/




2018-2019 Board of Directors

Tommy Kinney Hank Hankla Katy Kalb Nate O'Keefe
President Secretar Appearance Web Site/Listserv
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HVNA Membership Application V Renewal

Annual dues are $30 per household. To join or renew your membership, go on line or mail application and check to:
HVNA, P. 0. BOX 51338, DURHAM NC 27717
Please make checks payable to: Hope Valley Neighborhood Association. Thank you!

El New Application D New Hope Valley Resident?

|:| Renewal

D Additional Contribution to Beautification

Name(s) Email

Address Phone

Comments




The NC State Historic
Tax Credit

- Hope Valley History -
By Don Stanger

THREE-YEAR-OLDS TO 8TH GRADE www.DUKEScCHOOL.ORG

Income tax incentives for the
rehabilitation of historic structures are
important tools for historic preservation and
economic development in North Carolina.

Since Hope Valley is listed on the National
Register of Historic Places, qualifying
structures in our neighborhood are eligible
for state tax credits for rehabilitation
expenses.

Since 1976, over 3,100 completed
"certified rehabilitation" projects have been
reviewed by the North Carolina State
Historic Preservation Office, representing
almost two billion dollars of investment in
historic properties. The spin-off from all this
activity includes job creation, downtown
and neighborhood revitalization, improved
community appearance, and greater
community pride. Historic preservation is
smart growth, and smart investment.

Here are a few details:
Historic Properties Homeowner Tax Credits

e Property must be National Register
listed or be contributing to a National
Register listed Historic District.

¢ Available credit equals 15% of eligible
rehabilitation expenses up to project
cap.

® Project minimum threshold is $10,000
in rehabilitation expenses.

® Project cap limits eligible rehabilitation
expenses to $150,000 - maximum credit
is $22,500. - Eligible rehabilitation
expenses must be incurred within any
24-month period.

¢ Credit may be taken in year structure
placed in service and carried forward for
nine years.

e Credits may be transferred with
property so long as transfer of property
occurs before it is placed in service.

e Taxpayer is allowed to claim credits for
a rehabilitation once every five years.

¢ New credit effective January 1, 2016, Pay you I' 20 18
sunsets January 1, 2020.

T tor oo pececloniiotal HVNA annal dues online at:

For more information, visit the State of
North Carolina State Historic Preservation WWW- h\lna [ 0 rg
Office web site at:

https://www.hpo.ncdcr.gov/tchome.htm




